
FARWELL ISD 

BOARD MINUTES 

3/10/2025 

The Farwell ISD Board of Trustees met for a regular board meeting at 7:00 pm in the Farwell ISD 

Administration Building at 805 Ave G, Farwell, Texas. 

Members Board present were; Ryan Williams, Joe Jaime, Brandon Foster, Eric McElroy, Vince 

Smith, Mario Vidaurri, and Ashley Nichols. 

Meeting opened up at 7:00 pm with a prayer by Joe Jaime, followed by the pledge. 

Motion made by Vince Smith and seconded by Ashley Nichols to approve the consent agenda.  

Motion passed all in favor. 

Athletic Director, Shane Perkins, gave information on upcoming sporting events. 

Principals gave their comments on upcoming activities.  Enrollment is currently 598. 

Motion made by Eric McElroy and seconded by Brandon Foster to cancel the Board of Trustee 

election.  Motion passed all in favor. 

Motion made by Eric McElroy and seconded by Ashely Nichols to approve the sale of the 2006 

Chevy Van to Santos Cuevas for $1200.  Motion passed all in favor. 

No action taken on selling the 2006 Chevy van for scrap metal. 

Motion made by Brandon Foster and seconded by Mario Vidaurri to approve the contract for 

Bolinger, Segars, Gilbert, and Moss.  Motion passed all in favor. 

Entered into closed session 551.074 at 7:20 PM. 

Returned from closed session at 9:45 PM. 

Motion made by Brandon Foster and seconded by Mario Vidaurri to approve the rehiring of the 

Elementary teachers as presented.  Motion passed all in favor. 

Motion made by Ashley Nichols and seconded by Brandon Foster to approve the rehiring of the 

Junior High teachers as presented.  Motion passed all in favor. 

Motion made by Vince Smith and seconded by Ashley Nichols to approve the rehiring of the 

High School teachers as presented.  Motion passed all in favor. 

Motion made by Vince Smith and seconded by Mario Vidaurri to rehire the coaching staff as 

presented with the exception of Shane Perkins which will be tabled until the April board 

meeting.  Motion passed all in favor. 



Colby Waldrop, Superintendent, gave an update on the possible future of school finance.  Hope 

to see the State give big raises to teachers.   

Next board meeting on April 15, 2025. 

Motion made by Vince Smith and seconded by Ashley Nichols to adjourn the meeting.  Motion 

passed all in favor. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


